

February 15th, 2026 HSC Board Minutes

Call to order: 7:32 pm by Amber

Location: Microsoft Teams Conference Call

Attendance: Amber Wherley, Amy Redding, Amy Eckenrode, Erica Hadley, Greg Trent, Heather Laskowich, Jodi Collins, Katie Hensch, Lauren College, Nikki Lehr, Ryan Lehr, Shawn Miller, Steve Kirkpatrick, Steve Storm, Susan Guiher

New Member Welcome & open positions - Field Coordinator - someone is willing to help but we really need someone to take over as point for Cory; Fundraising (end of spring) - let Amber know if any team parents are interested in this position

Accept January Minutes - Motion: Steve K. Second: Jodi Result: accepted

I. Financial report - Erica

- a. Treasurer's Report - Current balance of bank assets - \$54,044.22 (checking), \$14,156.05 (team accounts), \$71,163.27 (total) - Erica walked through deposits and expenses over the past month.
- b. Go over budget - Erica shared her screen and explained how the budget is set up. She did a great job explaining how she came up with all of the numbers. Please give feedback regarding the setup if you have any.
- c. We can do better with getting sponsorships and donations from local businesses. We can ask on a regular basis (ex. quarterly, annually) because they have money to share.
- d. We can write a check now for \$5,000 to White Pines to make a good faith payment to pay down that bill and then pay \$10,000 in June. That would leave us with a balance of \$29,760. Erica is going to continue working on the fall budget to get a clearer picture for us.

II. President report - Amber

- a. Playground equipment & shed - Ryan Lehr has been out a few times. Margaret hasn't gotten back to Amber but the playground equipment has gotten really beat up over the winter, so we won't be able to set it back up. The shed also didn't fare well. We'll take out what we can use before getting rid of the shed. There aren't really any connections left since the club received it years ago. Amy said we won't need a permit to get rid of it.
- b. Community letters - sending out this month - Amber will be sending these out very soon. Amber and Nikki edited them and they're on the drive if you'd like to look over them.
- c. EPYSA meeting on Feb 28 in King of Prussia - Steve will report back after attending this.
- d. Should have permanent occupancy wrapped up by the end of spring. - We'll have to wait until the snow melts. When they checked in January before the snow, they said the grass was progressing well. Hopefully it is continuing to grow. We'll also get donation tags on trees this spring.
- e. Mark Ludwig Camp - July 21-24 - We're okay with this camp being hosted on our fields again.

- f. Dillsburg tournament - yes? Age group? - Yes, we have someone to help us do concessions (New Oxford Wrestling team, 25% us, 75% team). Perhaps we could do U9 or U10 girls because many of the parents are involved.
 - g. Field Markings - Amber has a picture of what the different field markings mean. They represent different easements. Amber can share the drawings if you'd like to take a closer look at them. We'll definitely lose some fields from the top but we're hoping to shift them to where our smaller fields have been and move the smaller fields to the other side of the tree line. They will put up a permanent fence based on their construction guidelines. We're unsure of the height of the fence. Construction won't start until Fall 2026 at the earliest, so we should hopefully have at least two more seasons with the current fields.
- III. Rec report - Nikki
- a. Registration numbers/deadline - Intramural registration is scheduled to close this evening. There are currently 207 intramural and 36 Little Kickers registered. This is pretty normal based on previous seasons. We won't close the link for another day or two to allow for the late registrations that will come in. Our upper ages will work with North Carroll based on numbers.
 - b. Rec curriculum - Shawn said he and Chad did not work on it yet but they will.
 - c. Restaurant nights - Katie - She has an email out to Texas Roadhouse but she's going to follow up with them soon. Amber has reached out to Altland House, Highland Table, and Green Horizon. We'll continue with Vertical Raise but do it more like a spirit card but it will be an electronic app. That will be ready for the general meeting.
 - d. Equipment needs - all star balls & little kickers - Ryan Marriott has ordered both of these items.
 - e. Starting fall - \$100 per player for registration (currently \$85) - The Y is \$115 and CVSC is \$85 fee plus a \$30 mandatory fundraising fee, so we'll still be less than other organizations.
 - f. Super Soccer weekend vendors - Sweet Peas, R&A Asian Cuisine, and Food Adventures (Saturday only) are coming again this year for May 2nd and 3rd. Kona and Tom's should also be there and Nikki is going to reach out to one more food truck to supplement for Sunday. Hot Mess Express was also good and Amber mentioned Mac Attack.
- IV. Travel report - Steve S.
- a. U10 Girls - looking for 1-2 players
 - b. Needed uniforms, so people don't need to buy uniforms for one season - Hailstorm (1), Black Raptors (1), Vipers (1) - Reach out to players that have played for HSC previously and would be willing to donate their uniforms
 - c. Spring Golf Tournament Fundraiser - Steve S., Ryan L.
 - i. May 8th - share, share, share!! - will be posted in the drive (Fundraiser folder)
 - ii. Several sponsors lined up, volunteer sign-up coming soon

- iii. 7 teams currently signed up (space for 36), currently have 2 \$1,000 sponsors and a hole sponsor - we'll hopefully get more once the snow melts
 - iv. YWCA also has a golf outing that day, so we really need to advertise
 - d. Tryouts Spring 2026
 - i. Every board member at least 1 session of check in - [google sheet is up](#)
 - ii. We're expecting a lot of questions since the age groups are different this fall. Reid made a nice [FAQ document](#) to help.
 - iii. Coaches received information regarding tryouts from Shawn (girls) and Reid (boys).
 - e. Goalkeeper Training Sessions w/ Torii
- V. Field report - Amber
 - a. Update on permanent occupancy - Amber has been back and forth with the Adams County Conservation and will keep us posted once the snow melts.
 - b. Stone at entrance to field is washing away
 - c. Marker on field - different colors mean different things: Yes, the different colors represent each type of impact, in this case being required right of way, temporary construction easement, drainage easement, and occasional flowage easement. The required right of way is often staked with blue and the temporary construction easement is often yellow, but that can vary and I unfortunately have not been in the project area since the staking was completed to confirm that was what was used in this case.
- VI. For the good of the game
 - A. We probably need to change the field layouts due to some issues. Mark your calendars for February 28th to set up fields (8:00 am-1:00 pm). Fields will need to be painted, nets installed on goals, goals moved, assemble two goals, etc. Send out an email to coaches to recruit more help.
- VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:56 pm.
- VIII. Next meeting March 15th, 2026 on Zoom